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Important Dates 

                                           
 

Dear Parents, 

What a wonderful term this has been and the many highlights that I am privileged to 
see.  I am able to see the extraordinary in the ordinary moments of the life of a school.  
At Christ the King School, every day brings a new experience which is part of our ‘rich 
normality’ that offers opportunities for children to engage in a variety of ‘Ways of 
Knowing, Being, and Doing’. In this way we provide a landscape for children to flourish 
and to grow at Christ the King School. 

Multicultural Day 

Our multicultural day was a huge success and we can draw a sense of pride from out 
small school community in which every child is known by name and all staff are able to 
know and understand each child.  We engaged the students in an interactive day 
across the school with every child experiencing art, craft dance, history, geography and 
culture of different countries.  The staff, including our ESO staff, outdid themselves 
with providing a variety of activities throughout the whole day and rotated groups of 
children. Our students had a passport and visited different areas of the school dedicat-
ed to a specific country and activity. They had their passports stamped for China,     
Korea, Spain, Russia, Malaysia, Nepal, Ireland, Australia, India and Africa.  Russian   
Cossack dancing and Irish Dancing were very popular, and our cultural diversity was 
celebrated.   We had our own children demonstrate Nepalese dancing which was won-
derful.  The day provided opportunities for all our children to shine and share their 
families culture and their  many talents in a myriad of ways. 

We also had some wonderful parent volunteers who came into the school and spoke 
to the children about their Nepalese culture.  I would like to thank Krishana Gautum 
and Binita Gautam Joshi who volunteered their time for this and were so engaging and 
informative. 

Days like this provide an enriching experience for all our children and apart from the 
rich academic learning, they also learn to work with different age groups, different 
adults and use their inquiry, creative, problem solving and thinking skills which        
contribute to life-long learning. 

Bunnings Barbecue 

This Saturday we have the Bunnings Barbecue at Marion and we appreciate the efforts 
of the P&F for their coordination of this opportunity.  Thank-you so much to all the 
families and staff who have volunteered their time to come and assist with  
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the Barbecue.  My husband and I are rostered on to work on the stall and I hope to see many families 
support this fundraiser and enjoy a sausage!! 

Make a time for a chat 

I truly value the conversations I have with parents about their child’s development at Christ the King 
School . I would like you all to know that I will always willing to make the time to hear about concerns or 
questions you may have about any aspect of your children’s learning and wellbeing and establish a path-
way and partnership together. Please do not hesitate to make a time to discuss any of these areas, I ex-
tend my door open to you all for a chat or simply a coffee and to share your thoughts.   

Coffee Mornings in the Café  

These will return later this term, where our Café will be open to all parents on a Friday morning.  We 
have been unable to have these due to COVID restrictions but are happy to host these again later in the 
term.  Our smiling staff will host the mornings from 8:20 – 8:45 am each Friday.  More information    
coming your way. 

Playgroup 

Spread the word about our Playgroup on Monday mornings.  We have started running Playgroup again 
and have been very happy to meet new families who are getting to know our school and community. 

Well being Survey 

CESA has launched a R-6 Pulse Check Survey, which is a questionnaire that will be given to all students in 
R-6 Catholic Schools to enable schools to regularly monitor the wellbeing of young people in our care. All 
families received a letter explaining this survey at the end of last week which outlined details of the    
survey.   Information from the survey will support our endeavour to ensure that all children have a sense 
of belonging within Catholic Education.  More information is provided in this newsletter.  

Father’s Day Raffle 

All families are included in our ‘Raffle of Love’ for Father’s Day.  This will be drawn next week and       
winners will be notified.  Good Luck! 

Pupil Fee Day  

Next Friday 4th September is a Pupil Free Day where our staff will join three other South West Region 
Schools in Professional Learning.  

Thank-you! 

A huge thank-you to our wonderful P&F members who catered for our lunch on Photo Day.  Photo Day is 
a hive of activity and for the staff to have a lovely lunch provided for them, was truly appreciated.  

God Bless, 

Helena  

Christ the King School 

To Flourish To Grow 
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  ‘You did not choose me, I chose You !” These beautiful worlds from John’s Gospel reminds 
us that we are loved unconditionally. Our God is not a vengeful or vindictive God but one 
that holds us carefully and knew our face before we were even conceived.  

The deeper meaning is that we were chosen to bear fruit for the Lord. We are called or cho-
sen to be the ears, eyes and hands of the kingdom of God here on earth. 

This year has been such a year in which we have all been  given endless opportunities to be the hands and heart 
of God. 

The High School Musical song title, ‘We’re All in This Together’ whilst a little cheesy does ring true and it is the 
growth of community that has given us strength in these times. I have seen countless examples at Woolies, beach 
walks, Fred’s Van, of people helping, showing tolerance and acceptance and being the face of God for others. I 
even had a phone call this week from a bookseller based in Melbourne and the first moments of the call was her 
checking I was OK and our school was safe. Here is a woman in the heart of a dire situation worrying about us, her 
concern was a beautiful action and sign of God’s kingdom here on earth. 

I Chose You  

In our Front Office I have created a display that highlights ‘we were chosen’, by displaying photos of members of 
our community. If you would like to be included please send in a photo of yourself or members of your family. 
You may wish to send in a small framed photo (to be returned at the end of term), or email a photo for me to 
print out.  It would be wonderful to display our families and individuals that make up our community and the peo-
ple chosen by God. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIAITON  

This week a group of parents and Yr4-6 students began their preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. The 
group will be presented to the parish of St Joseph’s this weekend. Each member of our community is invited to 
come along and join in blessing them.  

Saturday 6pm and Sunday 10am- St Joseph’s Church, Strathmore Tce. Brighton.  

I look forward to seeing you there. 

Made In the Image Of God (MITIOG)  

All classes are continuing to focus on the Being Sexual strand of the Made In The Image Of God, Human Sexuality 

Curriculum. This curriculum is mandated by the Catholic Education Office. Below is an outline of the key content 

to be taught in each year level this term. Children will only be taught the content of their specific year level. 

Please read through this carefully so that you are ready for any sensitive or inquisitive questions your child may 

have during this teaching.  Please read page 4 for further information or follow this link 

 http://online.cesanet.adl.catholic.edu.au/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-
10901MITIOG+110808+WEB+Part+2.pdf  

MINISTRY FOR THE BLIND AND VISION IMPAIRED  

A support group has been established in the Glenelg parish facilitated by Deacon Pat Edwards for people with 
blindness and vision loss. The group has a social dimension but at the same time seeks to support the spiritual 
needs of the participants. A person who is experiencing the early stages of vision loss and the associated anxiety 
which can be felt will benefit from membership. 

The group meets on the last Friday of the month in St. Dominic’s Hall, High Street Glenelg. Meeting commence at 
10.30am and conclude at 12pm. Members may wish to then attend Midday mass next door, 

Contact Pat. 043109840678 for any further information and to discuss the ministry. 

FATHER PETER’S 50th ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION  

All are welcome to celebrate Mass for the 50th anniversary of priesthood for Fr Peter Sheedy on Sunday, Septem-
ber 6. The Mass will begin at 2.00pm at the Church of St Martin de Porres at Berrima Road, Sheidow Park. 

There will be an afternoon tea after Mass. For more information call the Brighton Parish on 8269 7292 

Teresa Pascoe 

APRIM 

(Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission) 

 

 

http://online.cesanet.adl.catholic.edu.au/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-10901/MITIOG+110808+WEB+Part+2.pdf
http://online.cesanet.adl.catholic.edu.au/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-10901/MITIOG+110808+WEB+Part+2.pdf
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PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

 
ROOM TO READ- FREE ONLINE BOOKS FOR KIDS 

 
 

SCREEN ZOMBIES- A guide to prevention (Series) 

The latest helpful hints for the coming holidays 

 
Teresa Pascoe 

Teacher/Librarian  

CLOSES THURSDAY 6th September 

Room to read is an online platform that has made all book free during the Covid 19 crisis. 

It is very rare to find quality books free to share from reception upwards. 
https://www.roomtoread.org/the-latest/room-to-read-releases-hundreds-of-free-online-children-s-books-

during-covid-19-school-closures-alongside-celebrity-video-read-alouds/ 

Time keeper Ask for feedback 
Ask your partner or child/ren to remind you 

each time to look at your phone. It may        

surprise you as to how often you do it. 

As your partner, friends or child/ren to let you 

know if they think you use your phone too 

much. If they are happy you know you are 

Scholastics Thank you to Zephany Sanico (Xhantara’s mum) who has taken on the role of   

 Scholastics Co-ordinator for CTK. 

Fathers Day Virtual raffle All students from R-6 have created an entry. Draw will take place on  

 Thursday 3rd    September 

 

We are sorry to hear of the passing of Lily’s Great Grandma.  Our thoughts and prayers are with her family at this 

sad time.  

 

https://www.roomtoread.org/the-latest/room-to-read-releases-hundreds-of-free-online-children-s-books-during-covid-19-school-closures-alongside-celebrity-video-read-alouds/
https://www.roomtoread.org/the-latest/room-to-read-releases-hundreds-of-free-online-children-s-books-during-covid-19-school-closures-alongside-celebrity-video-read-alouds/
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ACER/PAT testing 
Each year students in Year 1-6 complete two online tests 
in the areas of Reading/Comprehension and Mathe-
matics (PAT R and PAT M). These tests give teachers im-
portant information on student         progress from year 
to year and also their areas of strength and growth. It is 
a valuable assessment tool that informs a teacher’s plan-
ning and units of work. We will complete these tests 
across week 8 and 9 this term with each test taking ap-
proximately 45min. Students will need a pair of head-
phones to complete the tests. If you have any further        
questions, please see your child’s classroom     teacher.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emma Heinrich 

Inclusive Education and  

Curriculum Innovation Coordinator 

 

 

A great way of 
thinking about 

books and     
reading 
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 The shifting dynamics of these unprecedented times continue to highlight that your child’s relationships,   identity, be-

longing, and learning are essential to their happiness and success at school. 

This week 24th—28th August every student in a Catholic School in South Australia will participate in a simple online 

Classroom Pulse Check In. This Check In has been developed to ascertain how students are currently feeling about their 

experience in school. It is tailored to allow your child’s teacher(s) to check in and provide immediate feedback and sup-

port to them. The Check In will be carried out during the school day.  

I am conscious that life in school has its’ ups and downs, but I am also confident that your child’s teachers want to under-

stand how they are feeling so they are able to support you and your child in meeting any social, emotional, or learning 

needs that they may have. 

To enable this, your child’s teacher and I will have access to their responses to facilitate follow up and support as re-

quired. Please be assured, as your child’s prime caregiver that any support required will be communicated and discussed 

with you in advance.  

As you can see below, there are a range of simple questions about your child’s life at school, their identity as a person 

and a learner, their sense of belonging, safety, and friendships.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For each statement, students will select whether they feel it applies to them “most of the time,” “sometimes” or “not 

very often.” Students in Reception – Year 3 will have emojis alongside the options to help them identify their feelings. 

A sample of the Check In can be found here www.cesa.catholic.edu.au/classroompulse 

In addition to supporting your child, de-identified data from all participating schools will be used by Catholic Education SA 

to identify trends to assist in future planning for the support of the learning and wellbeing for students across South Aus-

tralia. 

Catholic Education SA believes that our role is to help every child to be a thriving person, capable learner and a leader 

for the world God desires. 

We believe this Check In will play an important part in supporting that goal and your child.  

Jacki Daws 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

IDENTITY  

REC - YEAR 3 

My teacher cares for me. I enjoy school. 

YEAR 4 - YEAR 12 I currently feel I matter to 

my teacher. 

I currently feel that I am 

thriving at this school. 

LEARNING 

REC – YEAR 3 
I am learning at school. I can have a say in my 

learning. 

YEAR 4 – YEAR 12 I am actively involved in 

co-constructing my learn-

ing. 

I feel that my learning 

needs are being met. 

RELATIONSHIPS 

REC – YEAR 3 
I have friends at school. My teacher helps me when 

I have problems. 

YEAR 4 – YEAR 12 Currently, I feel I have pos-

itive relationships at this 

school. 

When asked, my teacher 

supports me in managing 

friendship issue. 

BELONGING 

REC – YEAR 3 
I feel safe at school. I feel I belong in this school. 

YEAR 4 – YEAR 12 I am feeling safe at this 

school. 

I feel that I belong in this 

school community. 

http://www.cesa.catholic.edu.au/classroompulse
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On Multicultural Day we came together to celebrate the many different countries our families come from 

around the world. We participated in many activities including Russian & Irish dancing, we made Vietnamese 

hats, necklaces from South Sudan, Australian Aboriginal dot painting, drumming from Korea, craft from Spain 

and China, we learnt about Nepal.  We did Rangoli from India and played multicultural games from around the 

world. We came together and had lots of fun celebrating different cultures.  
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A fabulous game for the CTK Year5/6 Basketball teams competing against each other in a tightly 
held game. The game was fast and furious with friendly rivalry spurring the boys on to a tight finish 
13 to 12 with CTK Blue taking the win. Awesome effort by all involved.   
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TERM DATES 2020 

Term 3  Monday 20 July   - Friday 25 September 

School Holidays Saturday 26 September - Sunday  11 October 

Term 4  Monday 12 October   - Friday 11 December 

School Holidays Monday 14 December - Wednesday 27 January 2021  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Explore, discover, create, 
imagine and play! 
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Father's Day Stall   Tuesday 1st September - students will be able to choose a gift for their father-

Tuesday 1st Sept Grandfather or significant man in their life. 
 Prices range from $1 - $5. 
 
 

 

Cadbury fundraiser Boxes with various goodies were recently sent home.   
If you cannot sell these items or can only sell some of them, 

 please return unsold boxes to the front office by the end of  
 August, so the unsold items can be sold by another family. 
 You are welcome to purchase the entire box yourself,  

sell to family and friends or take it to your workplace. 
 

Please note: QKR can only be used for payment if all the box is sold. 
Any boxes not sold can be given to the Front Office. 

Sports Colours Day 
Friday 11th September Gold coin donation pay via QKR 
 

CTK Disco 
Friday 18th September Pay via QKR includes entry, glow stick and snack 
 

Pizza lunch & casual day Pay via QKR 
Friday 25th September  

 

We are looking for donations of the following items for 
playgroup: 

 Buttons 

 Wool 

 Beads 

 Plastic bottle/milk caps 

 Bread tags 

 Corks 

 Marbles 

 Pinecones 

 Glass jars with lids 

 Cardboard tubes – not toilet rolls 

 Shells 

If you have any of these items at home and no longer require them, could you please drop them into 
the front office. 



12 

   Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/
Sun 

Week 1 

July 
20 

First Day of 

Term 2 

  

21 

  

22 23 

P&F Meeting 7pm 

  

24 

  

25/26 

Week 2 

July/Aug 

27 

  

28 

  

29 30 

  

31 

  

1/2 

Week 3 

August 

3 4 

Winter Warmers 
Day 

5 

  

6 

Cross Country Car-
nival 

7 

Mass – Year 5 

  

8/9 

Week 4 

August 

10 

Catholic Educa-
tion Week 

11 

Rec/Year 4 Buddy 
Excursion 

12 

School Board 
Meeting 7pm 

  

13 

Multicultural Day 

  

14 

Sausage Sizzle 

15/16 

Week 5 

August 

17 

  

18 

  

19 

  

20 

  

21 

Directors Day 

22/23 

Week 6 

August 

24 

Orders due for 
Show bags 

25 

  

26 

School Photos 

27 

  

28 

  

29/30 

Bunnings 
Sausage 
Sizzle  

Week 7 

August/
Sept 

31 1 

Father’s Day Stall 

  

2 

  

3 

Mass – Year 4 

4 

Pupil Free Day 

5/6 

Week 8 

September 

7 

  

8 

  

9 

School Board 
Meeting 7pm 

  

  

10 

  

11 

Sports Colour Day 

  

12/13 

Week 9 

September 

14 

  

15 

 Year 5 Camp 

16 

 Year 5 Camp 

 

17 

  

18 

CTK Disco 

  

19/20 

Week 10 

September 

  

21 

  

22 

  

23 

  

24 

  

25 

P&F Pizza lunch and 
casual day 

26/27 
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Order your lunch orders on QKR! see instructions on page 13. 
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